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MEMORANDUM 

 

 

​ To:​ ​ Shawn Petri 

​ From:​ ​ Somer Quinlan 

​ Re: ​ ​ ROOC Update 

​ Date:​ ​ September 4, 2025 

 

We are excited to report that after nine weeks of operating out of the COOR Career Tech Center at the 

Roscommon Middle School, our team has returned to our main facility. The transition back has gone 

smoothly, and we are incredibly grateful to CATIC for generously providing us with space over the 

summer months. Their support helped ensure continuity of services with minimal disruption. 

Facility Renovations 

Renovation work at the ROOC facility is nearing completion. While we are currently operating from the 

front half of the building, the rear activity room and workshop area remain under construction.  

Completed upgrades include: 

●​ Full remodel of client restrooms​
 

●​ Replacement of many interior doors and all exterior doors​
 

●​ Installation of new flooring in the front office area​
 

●​ Installation of new windows throughout the facility​
 

●​ New exterior paint and some updated interior painted areas 

The effort to restore office and program areas post-renovation has been a true team collaboration between 

ROOC staff, maintenance, and janitorial teams. Final construction phases are expected to conclude in the 

coming weeks, and we are all looking forward to returning to a fully operational and refreshed building. 

Compliance  

 

Our annual recipient rights inspection is scheduled for the first week in October and the CARF 

Accreditation Audit that was scheduled for fall of 2025 has been moved to the spring of 2026 (at the 

request of CARF.) 

 

As the summer comes to an end, we are looking forward to the many fall outdoor activities in the near 

future.   
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